
   

 

COVID-19 Update 26/06 

  

With the easing of restrictions, it continues to be another busy week. As time goes by the Government is 

shifting its attention back to addressing important industry issues and away from focusing solely 

on responding to COVID-19. This is a welcome return to business as usual and the MTA stands ready to 

bring your voice to matters of importance on behalf of the automotive industry. 

 

Heavy Vehicle Inspections 

 

At a series of productive meetings this week on heavy vehicle inspections with National Heavy Vehicle 

Regulator (NHVR) CEO Sal Petroccitto, the Minister for Transport, Hon Stephan Knoll MP and the 

Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure (DPTI), I have sought for greater clarity on the future 

of stage two inspections, while continuing to flag our members' concerns about stage one change of 

ownership inspections moving to DPTI locations only, such as Regency Park. The procurement process for 

Stage 2 Heavy Vehicle Inspections officially ends on June 30 which means that the Stage 1 arrangements 

will need to be re-tendered if they are to be continued to be delivered by industry. Re-tendering in the time 

frame was not possible, so DPTI have decided to bring the inspections back in house. 

 

I explained to the Minister that we had a concern based on our previous experiences that the level of 

customer service that we had been receiving was going to reduce with a reduction to the available days and 

working hours, and that booking and rebooking times were going to affect the industry's ability to conduct 

business. 

 

From next week we will be monitoring the situation very closely with regards to the delivery of services. We 

will be reaching out to get your feedback on whether there are any delays or difficulties in the booking 

process when the change comes into effect on 1 July. I will using this opportunity to pass your feedback 

directly to the Minister on a regular basis. 

 

Two square metre rule for Stage 3 

 

COVID-19 restrictions continue to ease, including the announcement this week that will move to stage three. 

From Monday the 300 person indoor capacity will be scrapped and replaced by a one person per two square 

metre rule. While it is pleasing that we are moving closer to business as usual, product and parts supply 

chains have been disrupted and we are hearing that used vehicles stock availability is currently an issue. 

 

Annual Wage Review 

 

As employers continue to recover from the impacts of COVID-19, the Fair Work Commission has handed 



down a decision which provides for a modest increase of the national minimum wage and the Modern Award 

minimum wages, despite submissions from employer organisations including the MTA calling for no 

increase. 

 

The national minimum wage increase operative date was kept at 1 July 2020 (or the next pay period after 

that date). However, modern Awards were split into three groups, with the operative dates for the three 

groups split between 1 July 2020, 1 November 2020 and 1 February 2021. 

 

None of the Modern Awards that impact the majority of our members are included in Group 1. 

 

Group 2 does include the Clerks – Private Sector Award, Manufacturing and Associated Industries and 

Occupations Award, Passenger Vehicle Transportation Award and the Road Transport and Distribution 

Award. 

 

Group 3 includes the Fast Food Industry Award, General Retail Industry Award, and most importantly for 

many of our members, the Vehicle Repair, Services and Retail Award. 

 

The MTA will publish revised Wage Schedules on our member site prior to the operational date of each 

relevant Award. In the meantime, if you have questions or concerns, I encourage you to get in contact with 

the WR team on (08) 8291 2000 or by clicking here. 

 

Fuel Watch Regulations 

 

I have previously discussed the government’s announcement of a two year fuel watch trial, and this week 

Consumer and Business Services has provided us with an early draft of the Regulations for 

industry feedback. We are currently reviewing the draft legislation in consultation with service station 

members and will continue to advocate that the scheme must not be overly burdensome for businesses, 

and also allow for retailers in regional areas to be exempted where they are the only local fuel supplier. 

 

Reform options for a future Heavy Vehicle National Law 

 

Yesterday, the National Transport Commisson released the consultation regulation impact statement (RIS) 

as the basis for the next phase of engagement on the HVNL review. Reform options cover access, fatigue, 

assurance, duties, regulatory tools, technology and data, and vehicles. We have been responding on your 

behalf based on your feedback we have been responding to the different stages of the review. We will work 

through the paper and put it out for your feedback shortly 

 

MTA Innovation Hub 

 

The MTA’s Automotive Innovation Hub at Royal Park has been a hive of activity this week with Tradiebot 

Industries setting up its Digital Training Studio that will also feature 3D prototype printing, gaming and virtual 

reality products such as a virtual spray paint booth which will allow us to use augmented and virtual reality 

technology in our training programs. The MTA’s partnership with Tradiebot will allow students and industry 

to see, touch and try new technology tools and acquire new skills that will be required from our future 

workforce. 

 

Automotive industry on the road again 

 

Today you may have noticed our advertisement in The Advertiser. This builds on our Open for Business 

Campaign, as we remind the public that automotive is open for business and that we are here to support 

our members. 
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Finally,  it's great to see our face to face zone meetings which recommencing this week in the Adelaide Hills 

and Murraylands. I'd like to thank those that attended. As always I encourage you to keep engaging with us, 

whether you have a work place relations question, divisional issue or government concern, we are here to 

help. 



 

 

 

 

I hope you enjoy the weekend and manage to get out for a bite to eat and a drink or two. 

 

It's also good to see that sport is back, especially if you are a Port or Liverpool fan! 

 

Regards 

Paul Unerkov 

MTA SA / NT CEO 

  

 
 

   

 
  

 

 

https://mtasant.com.au/open

